

September 21, 2015

Kathrin Sears, Chair County of Marin

Tom Butt, Vice Chair City of Richmond

Bob McCaskill City of Belvedere

Alan Schwartzman City of Benicia

Sloan C. Bailey Town of Corte Madera

Greg Lyman
City of El Cerrito

Barbara Coler
Town of Fairfax

Kevin Haroff City of Larkspur

Garry Lion
City of Mill Valley

Brad Wagenknecht County of Napa

Denise Athas City of Novato

Carla Small
Town of Ross

Ford Greene Town of San Anselmo

Genoveva Calloway
City of San Pablo

Andrew McCullough City of San Rafael

Ray Withy
City of Sausalito

Emmett O'Donnell Town of Tiburon

Marin Clean Energy 1125 Tamalpais Avenue San Rafael, CA 94901

1 (888) 632-3674 mceCleanEnergy.org Richard D. Spitler, City Manager City of Calistoga 1232 Washington Street Calistoga, CA 94515

Dear Mr. Spitler:

We are in receipt of your letter, dated September 2, 2015, expressing interest in exploring membership with MCE and are happy to consider your request. We are pleased to inform you that our Board has approved a six-month "inclusion period" that would allow no-cost membership consideration if your membership application is completed on or before March 31, 2016.

Membership application requirements are attached here and include the following:

- Adoption of a resolution requesting membership
- Adoption of the ordinance required by the Public Utilities Code Section 366.2(c) (10)
- Executed Memorandum of Understanding
- Signed request for load data from PG&E
- Designation of a staff person from your city to serve as a liaison to MCE

If you are interested in submitting a membership application please notify Allison Hang, MCE's Community Development Manager, and she will assist you with any questions you may have as you complete the checklist. You can reach Allison by email at: AHang@mceCleanEnergy.org or by phone at: 415-464-6044.

Please note that (1) adoption of your Ordinance to join MCE will be subject to approval by the MCE Board, and (2) MCE will conduct an economic feasibility analysis prior to approving membership. Also, if membership is approved, timing of procurement and customer

enrollment would be determined by the MCE Board. We will remain in close contact with your city about the most likely target dates for each process.

To streamline communications and policy setting, any participating cities and towns in your county may have the option to select one shared representative and one alternate to serve on the MCE Board as a voting member. If you choose this option, the selected representative would have a weighted vote based on the combined customer load of all participating cities and towns within your county.

We are happy to meet with you or your council to answer questions or provide additional information. We look forward to the opportunity to work with you on your membership application for MCE service. Please let me know if we can be of any further assistance.

Sincerely,

Dawn Weisz

Chief Executive Officer